LOXLEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT LOXLEY SCHOOL
ON 9th July 2012 AT 7.30 P.M.

PRESENT:     P. Morris, (Chairman), G. Jones, K. Osborne & I. Seccombe
IN ATTENDANCE:
W. Gadd (Clerk)
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from P. Jennings & P. Gregory Hood.
2. DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS

Councillors were reminded that they are required to disclose an interest in any item on the Agenda. 
3. MINUTES
The Minutes of the meeting held on 14th May 2012 were read and approved as a correct record.

4. MATTERS ARISING
4.1 Footpaths SD78A, SD80A & SD80C
The Clerk advised that she had not received any reports from County Footpaths. SD80A & 80C are still blocked and this matter was first reported on 27th January. In addition, the footpath signs have not been replaced at Oldborough Farm. I. Seccombe asked the Clerk to send the emails to her and she would take the matter up with County Footpaths.

4.2 Directional Sign and proposed bollards in Goldicote Road
Peter Morris advised that despite several telephone calls he had been unable to contact Jeff Morris to ascertain progress with the replacement of the directional sign on the triangle and the provision of bollards adjacent to the play area in Goldicote Road. The Clerk has also emailed but has not received a reply. It was agreed that the Clerk should email again with a copy to I. Seccombe.
4.3 Community Forum

In the absence of P. Jennings, I. Seccombe gave a report on the “live-stream” Community Forum held on 12th June.
4.4 Parking on Pavements
P. Morris advised that several notices had been placed on cars parked on pavements and we do seem to be making some progress with this problem.

4.5. Diamond Jubilee Oak

Following the planting of the new oak tree on the village green, the Council discussed the placing of an appropriate commemorative plaque in front of the tree. In view of the possibility of metal plaques being stolen, it was suggested that a slate plaque might be appropriate. P. Morris will investigate.
5. FINANCE
5.1 Internal Audit

The Clerk advised that the internal audit had been completed and that the Annual Return and attachments had been forwarded to the external auditors, Clement Keys.
P. Morris read a letter from John Francis, Internal Auditor to the meeting. John Francis confirmed that the accounts were satisfactory and that he had no recommendations.
5.2 The Clerk’s Report
The Clerk reported that on 2nd July 2012, the Parish had reconciled cash funds of £16448.85 held with Lloyds TSB Bank. 

The following payments were approved:
H M Revenue & Customs

3 months PAYE



    £75.00
Staples




printer drum unit



    £87.49
W A Gadd



drinks & cups Diamond Jubilee


    £40.91
Richard Wilks



wood chippings children’s play area

  £466.44
P. Morris



R Mole playing field & footpath


    £40.00

5.3 Retrospective Confirmation of Payment

The Council confirmed retrospectively the following payments that had been made since the last meeting

John M Lucas



level orchard site & trim hedges


 £282.00
John Ward Landscapes


grass mowing



  
 £612.00
Colin Sheasby



plant tree & time capsule


 £174.00


6. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
6.1 New Applications
The Clerk advised that planning applications in respect of Glebe Farm and Lavender Cottage had been received and processed by the Councillors since the last meeting. They are both pending with the Planning Department.
6.2 Tanglewood
The Clerk advised that the planning application for Tanglewood had been refused.
6.3 Log Cabin Oak Hill Farm Goldicote

The Clerk advised that the retrospective planning application for the log cabin is still pending.
7. TRAFFIC CALMING
7.1 Speed Gun
K. Osborne advised that he had heard nothing further concerning the speed gun.
7.2 Village Gateways
P. Morris suggested that at the next meeting we should consider whether to proceed further with the village gateways. The Clerk will place on agenda for next meeting.
8. CHILDREN’S PLAY AREA

8.1 Structure of Multi Play
P. Morris advised that he was waiting to discuss the repairs to the multi-play with P. Jennings.
8.2 Hedge

The Clerk advised that Richard Mole has tidied the hedge between the play area and the road.

9. COMMUNITY ORCHARD
P. Morris advised that it had been decided that the ground needs the roterra after all. When it stops raining and dries up a little, Richard Dancer will do it.
K. Osborne raised the question as to the source of the trees and G. Jones said that he would email P. Jennings asking him to get some quotes.
10. CORRESPONDENCE

The Clerk advised that there was no correspondence other than items previously forwarded to Councillors by email.

11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
11.1 Code of Conduct
The Clerk advised that, as a result of the Localism Act, our Code of Conduct ceased to be operative on 1st July. We have been advised by WALC that we should adopt the same new Code of Conduct as Stratford DC being our principal authority. However, Stratford DC will not be adopting a new code until 23rd July and our next meeting is not until 10th September. In the circumstances, it was decided that we should temporarily extend the expired code and P. Morris proposed and K. Osborne seconded the following resolution:
“The Council resolves to continue with the previous Code of Conduct adopted on 3rd September 2007 but have an intention to adopt the district council’s Code when it has been adopted by Stratford on Avon District Council.” 

The resolution was passed unanimously.

11.2 Overgrown Hedges
K. Osborne raised the issue of overgrown hedges obstructing pavements.

P. Morris agreed that he would speak to P. Gregory Hood about the hedge in front of the House on the Hill and V. Leach in respect of the field hedge in Goldicote Road.

11.3 Chestnut Tree on triangle next to Rectory
K. Osborne said that the branches of the chestnut tree on the triangle next to The Rectory were hanging over the carriageway. The Clerk will report it to County Highways.

11.4 Superfast Broadband

The Clerk advised that Darryl Armstrong has become the Local Broadband Champion for Loxley. He will be working with the Superfast Broadband Project to promote interest in securing an infrastructure for the village capable of delivering broadband speeds of over 24mbps by 2015. The funding is being allocated following a campaign and survey and he will be contacting all homes and businesses re participation.
12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Parish Council is scheduled for Monday, 10th September 2012 at 7.30 p.m. and will be held at Loxley School. The meeting closed at 9.15 p.m.
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